Lesson 27: You need an eye check!

レッスン 27: 目の検査をする必要があります

Target: Talking about accidents and sickness using necessity 必要性の言葉を使って、事故や病気について話しましょう!

Reading 単語



## New vocabulary introduced in the reading

stay where you are | そこにいて one by one 一つずつ stitches 何針か縫うこと clean a wound 傷口を洗浄する 傷口を縫う stitch up a cut きれいな状態に保つ keep... clean

着衣 dressing get... wet

ぬれる netball ネットボール a break

骨折 a schoolyard 学校の運動場 a plaster ギプス包帯 take a rest ひと休みする 胃のむかつき

an upset stomach last of all somewhere

leave... (place)

an order

置きっぱなしにする 命令

最後に

どこか

Unit 7: Health Lesson 27



## Read the passage and circle the new words as you find them

Good morning everyone. My name is Dr. Phillips and I will be your doctor today. Everybody please stay where you are. I will see you all one by one.

Now, Mr. Morgan. You cut your hand while cooking, right? Hmm, it looks quite bad. I think you need some stitches. You need to see a nurse. They will clean the wound and stitch it up for you. It's important that you keep the dressing clean after you go home. It's important to not get it wet.

Okay, Ms. Lee. What happened to you? You broke your leg while playing netball? Ouch, it looks painful. It's necessary for you to get an x-ray. A nurse will help you to the x-ray room. You might need a cast if the break is bad, and you may need to use crutches for a while. It is highly important that you don't move your leg before the x-ray. Understand?

Brian? Brian Potter? Ah, hello Brian. What happened to you? You tripped while running? You shouldn't run in the schoolyard, Brian. It sounds like you weren't being careful. Let me see your knee. Hmm, it doesn't look too bad. Stitches aren't necessary. You need to clean it, and you need a plaster.

Right, Mr. Rialto, yes? You have a stomachache, a fever and a sore throat. I think you have the flu, Mr. Rialto. Coming to the hospital isn't necessary, but you need to go home and go to bed. It's pretty important that you take a nice rest.

Next, Mr. Smith. Hmm, it looks like you have an upset stomach. I think you need to change your diet. It's important to eat lots of different kinds of foods. You need to eat more fruits and vegetables. Also. It's important that you don't eat any more spicy foods. I think they are what is making your stomach so upset.

Last of all, Ms. Kim. What's the matter with you, Ms. Kim? I see, a headache, can't sleep, stressful job. <u>I think you need</u> a holiday! Don't argue, a vacation is a necessity for you. <u>It is absolutely</u> necessary that you go somewhere warm and relaxing, and you need to leave your mobile phone at home. Doctor's orders!



## **Answer the questions below**

- 1. What does Mr. Morgan need to do?
- What's it important that he do?
- 3. What might Mr. Lee need?
- Does Brian Potter need a plaster?
- Is coming to hospital necessary for Mr. Rialto?
- 6. What might Mr. Smith need to change?
- 7. Where is it absolutely necessary for Mrs. Kim to go?
- How many examples of necessity / importance can you find?

DEAN MORGAN

5 Copyright 2013 DMA KK www.mydma.com